
Wednesday 25th March 2020 

 

Afternoon All! 

 

Hope all is well with you and yours and you are managing with all that has been going on. Amongst 

the uncertain times we live in and the very difficult situations that many of us are having to deal with 

there are some bright spots. Not least of which is we live in a beautiful part of the country with 

nature all around us and the sun is shining.  

 

You will no doubt have seen the NHS is setting up it’s army of volunteers too. That is fantastic news 

to know that many people are willing to help the nation in its time of need. How will that affect what 

the CMPC Volunteer Action Group? 

 

CMPC VAG met last night to discuss this and the overwhelming feeling was that the community may 

well prefer their neighbours in the community to support them so it was decided that the VAG will 

continue as a volunteer group. Of course, there’ll be those who still want to volunteer for the NHS 

and those who will prefer to use other sources of help. And that’s absolutely great. It’s not a 

competition and everyone is doing their best to help. 

 

Just know that your community has your back!! You are not alone. 

 

The volunteers are there to help as and when you need it. If you need help, please just call. The 

flyer that was put through your door last week will have the name and mobile number of the Co-

ordinator for your ‘sector’. They will then organise the help you need. If you have mislaid your flyer, 

please just get in touch with me Jan Sargent, Parish Clerk at clerk.cmpc@hotmail.com with your full 

name, address and mobile number and I will get your sector co-ordinator to contact you ASAP. 

 

All the very best and take good care of yourselves. 

 

Jan Sargent 

Parish Clerk 

Cheverell Magna Parish Council 

mailto:clerk.cmpc@hotmail.com

